
FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION 

Filing Date:   January 30, 2024

Docket Number: Project No. 2705-037

From: Diana Shannon
Office of Energy Projects, DHAC

Subject: Revised NEPA schedule for surrender application review
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Commission staff contacted Seattle City Light, licensee for the Newhalem Creek 
Project, P-2705-037, regarding the need to revise the environmental assessment (EA) 
issuance schedule for our review of the proposed surrender of the project.

Commission staff proposed to issue the EA in April 2024, and Seattle City Light 
supported the proposed change in schedule.  Seattle City Light provided summarized
ongoing section 106 consultation and briefly discussed additional consultation regarding 
the final design plans for the surrender of the project and removal of project features.
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